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HHA EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

Via Zoom
Monday 9th November 2021 @ 7.00pm

Present: The President (MH), Chairman (SD), Treasurer (RW), Secretary (JT), Mike Ward (EMW), Richard Macer (RM), Koo Janzen (KJ) and Heather Windust (HW).
1. APOLOGIES
Vice Chairman (FT), Matthew Ashley (MA), Gaynor Toms (GT).
2. PERSONALIA

Phil Gibbs is no longer in a position to take on the role of Secretary.
3. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS COMMITTEE MEETINGS HELD ON JUNE 28th
No comments on the June meeting.  No matters arising that won’t be covered under other items on the Agenda.
4. CORRESPONDENCE

None,
5. REPORTS


a
Treasurer
RW apologised for not providing a formal report.

He noted that the main account had just under £30K in it with the Player Pathway account currently sitting at £37K (both as of 31/10).

HW asked that the cash from SCHA (see item 6) could be used for provision of coaches into schools as this would encourage clubs to get into schools to try to attract numbers.

This would be available to South Central Clubs only.
JT asked who the contacts in Surrey are for the Hampshire clubs playing in South East.  RM confirmed these were Bill Carr (South Council) and Jasmine Carr

b
Player Pathway
KJ confirmed that AC selection process has almost been completed with a handful of players to be assessed.   ~250 in AC with all squads running at least 3 keepers.

He thanked RM for arranging South Championship.

He also had had reports from smaller clubs losing players to potential Talent Centre clubs.  Some are very concerned, and he understands this is not just a Hampshire problem.

He believed counties need to continue to run talent pathway to support these smaller clubs.

KJ was also concerned that AC County Championship requires representatives from all Areas to co-ordinate. He has offered to take on role for SC but he couldn’t see how the organisation would differ going forward, nevertheless he now has this role.

He was excited to pick up coach development activities now pandemic is easing.

He would like to contact JPCs (in Hampshire) and advise them about what the plan is going forward.  This was agreed.  HW will provide contact list as it was not sure if website is up-to-date.  [Secretary’s note – will clubs in Hampshire not in SC be contacted as they have provided players into the PP ?]
RM gave some insight from a wider ‘South/EH’ perspective and he also believed the future was not clear but could see no reason not to use DC/AC terms yet.  He also understood that the EH talent team were surprised on talent moving to bigger clubs.


c
Junior Competitions

HW reported that schools competitions underway with the final two girls’ ones this week (8/11).  More than 180 teams have entered  with 4 or 5 new schools.  The U16 Girls event is so popular it is now being run at both Southampton and Basingstoke.  Next year, some comps will need plate and cup if demand continues.

Hampshire – U12s and younger, in U12s are playing Hampshire 7-a-side which has caused some issues.  There are 9 team leagues which means having 3 team triangular events.  In Tier 1 she has placed the same clubs so that boys and girls are at the same venue.  Some clubs have one or two 11-a-side teams going to three or four 7-a-side which is causing issues with volunteers.  Teams withdrawing has caused issues as triangulars become single fixtures.

Not being helped that U14/16/18 all playing on one date, then U12s on another.  Not sure what the answer is.  It took a long time when organising fixtures to ensure teams from one club were not all dispersing to various parts of the county.  HW will speak to clubs to discuss.

U8/10s – just a couple of dates so far.  Smaller ‘festivals’ are being held with only three clubs attending to avoid mixing/crowding.

On being asked HW confirmed that schools comps are all inclusive and there is not a separate state school one.  EH are talking about having one, but Hampshire would continue to have ‘inclusive’ ones.  She also noted that lots of secondary schools have pitches but don’t enter competitions (Eggars in Alton being one example).

d
Umpires
Umpires are now part of South Central Officiating and all appointments are being made via the GMS.  HHUA is still operational until the disposal of the Claire Wilkinson Fund and refunds to all HHUA full members of their EHO membership has been completed.  There is a distinct lack of umpires moving over to EHO, from all areas, not just Hampshire.
MH noted that the reduction in number of umpires meant that clubs were not receiving as many appointments as they had previously (i.e. not to the same level as before).

RM asked if and how the Junior county championships would get appointed to.  RW confirmed he had given a name to KJ to contact for SC to support Hampshire.

e
Adult Cups
MH confirmed that draws for adult competitions had been held.  Numbers are less than 16 in each competition with 1st XI cups having only seven teams each.

He has not been able to load draws to date on the HHA website.  RW is checking with lead appointer if Hampshire Cups can be on GMS to facilitate appointments.  MH asked whether he would need to be a competitions administrator to do so.  RW will discuss once Alan Notman has confirmed usage of GMS.  MH also wondered if having “play by” rather that “play on” dates would be problematic but RW confirmed that clubs can change dates from Play On if they wished/agreed.

HW asked if any junior age group competitions were planned but there was no scope for these as there were no dates available.  HW felt that clubs are overloaded at the moment but will ask next season.
Hampshire day will therefore be a one day event with seven games taking place at Basingstoke.  MH still has medals from 2020 and plans to re-use them.  The question of food was brought up and it was believed HHUA have a credit for a hog roast, but will need to confirm Basingstoke are happy for this.  The date was confirmed as Monday May 2nd. 

f
Website

RW confirmed there had been very little activity but can keep it open as long as necessary.  He will be reducing access to the website in due course.
6. Other SCHA, EH and South Central developments
EMW noted that SMHL league finished on July 1st with EH ending it with one day’s notice.  The SMHL is winding up and planning to do so over next few months.  Unlikely to be any monies to distribute to clubs/counties.  EMW will then resign his position on the HHA Council.

EMW also noted that the SCHA has similarly agreed to wind up.  Again this was notified on July 1st.  The South Council are determining how to deal with money left.  They are also dealing with Player Pathway and some discipline/junior matters.  SCHA have agreed to give 10K to junior sections of each of existing counties.  RM noted only one of 8 counties responded.  This was most likely because counties were not notified directly, but via a minute from the South Council meeting.  RW commented that the secretary of SCHA should have communicated to each county secretary to inform them of the proposal.  [Secretary’s Note: Does the county need to inform SCHA of their intention to make use of the funds ?]  EMW continued and stated this still leaves a similar sum or more within the SCHA funds.  Further distribution will take place in due course via the South Council.  Will ensure counties are advised.

South Central website will be available in next couple of weeks, already getting hits on other Social Media.

HW asked about adult leagues promotions.  RW confirmed that regulations state “two up – two down”.  He will be approaching clubs to discuss more or fewer up and down based on clubs’ views.  A number of teams are withdrawing which is also causing other issues.

RM asked about the draft county constitution. SD noted this is still being worked on between area Chairs.
7. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
HW asked about Schools indoor hockey as this previously went directly to the South, but now schools are interested in County round that goes up to Area level.  Callum Crighton at KES is organising events 17/18th November for U16/18 level.

SD announced a volunteer to take on the role of Secretary had been found, namely HW.  He thanked JT for staying on and contribution.

JT asked whether Hampshire Cup details could be published somewhere and a link put on the website so Clubs could get an insight into the draw and schedule.
RW proposed that a Hampshire Dinner be held, and it was agreed this would be opportunity to say goodbye and thank the longstanding members who were standing or had recently stood down.  A date after Xmas was proposed as it was felt it was too short notice to arrange now.  A venue of the Solent Hotel in Fareham was suggested.  ACTION HW to check availability
The meeting ended at 8pm.

Date Of Next Meeting: January 10th 2022.
Chairman
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